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     The Jaguar Club

                Of 

   Southern Colorado
Minutes of the January 17, 2012 Board Meeting
Members present:  Budd Butcher, Keith Winton, Dave and Larenda Hershey, Jack Humphrey, Roy and Angela Winton, Jim Cox, Tom and Donna Miller, Gary Kerkow, Thom Buckley, Don Yowell

Guests present:  Jim Clark and Gerald Gerhardt.

The meeting was called to order at 7:03 P.M. by President Jack H.  He welcomed a prospective member, Jim Clark and introduced the club members.   Jim owns a XJS.

Jack announced that this would be primarily a planning session for 2012 events.

Thom reviewed the membership standing for 2012.  Members that haven’t renewed yet included Carolyn McCaul, Chris Brewer, Rob Van Westenberg, Tom Bohley, Gene Smith, Stan and Becky Stewart, Ken Rogers, Jeff and Kelli Lundholm, Bard Lower (will not be renewing), Billy Kyles, Gwen Martinez, Natalie Barszcz, Richard Hart and Steve Sletta.

24 of last year’s 41 members have paid.  We need the renewal’s by early February for JCNA purposes.  The dealership has mailed 950 letters to local Jaguar owners.  Thom inquired as to whether the Club would help with the postage for this mailing.  Larenda introduced a motion for the Club to pay the entire cost of the membership request mailings.  Jack seconded and the motion was carried.  
A second guest arrived and was introduced by Jack H to the Club.  Gerald Gerhardt owns a 2005 XJ-8L.  

Larenda inquired that if Rob Van Westenberg doesn’t renew his membership in the JCSC is he still eligible to be our Chief Judge?  Roy W. thought that he probably was due to his membership in RMJC but felt that perhaps we should consider getting our own Chief Judge.  

Larenda also inquired about Matt Grimes membership.  The Board discussed covering his membership since he maintains the JSCS Website.  The consensus was that the Club should send a check to him to cover last year’s membership.  Jack H. requested  a motion to cover Matt’s membership dues for last year.  Roy W. moved to accept the motion,  Dave H. seconded and the motion was carried.    Dave H.  made the motion to continue this support as long as Matt maintains the Club website.  Gary K. seconded the motion and the Board voted to accept.

Dave H. gave the Treasurer’s report:  Present balance $5018.23 including $164.34 from Budd B. from the sale of his E-Type parts (Budd’s donation to the Club).  
Activities for the 2012 year were discussed with Tom M. giving a report that he had prepared of potential activities.  He began with a list of activities listed in the RMJC calendar (from Cyndi Mumm).  Larenda noted that we try not to overlap their events in our planning.

The First and Main Car Show:  Tom summarized the event and announced that he had contacted them and they would like to have us select a date to sponsor for 2012.  Thom B. noted that we didn’t pay anything to sponsor the show in 2011.  The Club selected the August 4 weekend and decided to include breakfast at Mimi’s again this year.  We will require reservations again so we’ll need a head count in advance.

The Gateway Museum tour was discussed.  Tom M. said that they have gone through a renovation and the rates now start at $399.00 / room / night.  The concept of staying in Grand Junction and visiting the Tammi Allen Museum then driving to Gateway was discussed.  Prices for lodging in Grand Junction run from $79.00/night to around $150.00 / night depending on how many people end up on the trip.  

Thom B. suggested sending out a memo to the membership showing the rates at “below $150.00 / night.  The weekend of June 16th was suggested and at least two nights was decided to be appropriate.  A memo will be prepared and sent to the membership detailing these arrangements.
Tom M. discussed a rally event.   Due to logistics, we cannot support a rally with manned checkpoints so a self guided style would be necessary.  This event was tabled awaiting further study.

Spring Cleaning:  March 31 or April 14th were suggested.   Thom B. will contact the Meguiar’s representative to see when he would be available.

Lunch at the Wines of Colorado:  Dave H. suggested making this the end (or beginning) stop at a rally event or a drive.

Holy Cross Winery:  Early September or mid to late August.  August 12 is the RMJC Slalom event.  The final dates selected are Sunday August 19th or 26th.  
Thom B. began discussion of using his lot for a Slalom but it would have to be in the early Spring.  After some discussion Thom suggested having the JCSC attend the RMJC Slalom to find out how much local interest there really is.   We can heavily publicize this event to get a good feel for interest levels.  Tom M. explained details of the Slalom based upon his participation in the 2011 event.  He noted that it isn’t necessary to own a Jaguar – any car, any guests.  Participants need a helmet, cotton clothes and closed shoes (no boots).  The cost last year was $35.00.
Other potential events discussed include:  The Forney Transportation Museum in Denver – possible dates in March or April.   The RMJC Dust-Off event in May, the Lariat Loop (a RMJC suggestion) – possible dates in May or June or in the Fall around September 22-23.   The English Motoring Conclave is September 16.

A drive around West Cliff or in the Trinidad area is another idea.  These trips have been publicized  by AAA Motor Club so we have detailed information available.

RMJC has suggestd a joint meet in Castle Rock for lunch or brunch.  

The RMJC Concours at Copper Mountain is June 29 through July 1.  This should be a very elaborate event this year and should be a fun show to attend.
Local attractions that might be fun to visit and tie in with a lunch or dinner might include the Cave of the Winds, Seven Falls or Glen Eyrie Castle, a Sky Sox ball game.  The Royal Gorge Railroad has lots to offer.  The Unser go-kart track in Denver (indoor track) might also be fun.

The Board reviewed the RMJC schedule of events.  

Visits to local shops (ReinCARnation, Concours Cars, SBG) are still good ideas.

The Father’s Day Show at Briarhurst was mentioned.  

Larenda mentioned a dinner meeting in February (February 21 – 7:00 P.M.).  Don volunteered to bring pizza and carrot cakes.

A dinner meeting in March (6:00 P.M.) at Biaggeri’s  was recommended.  
Tom M. ended his discussion by noting that Club members are welcome to participate in drives, events, dinners, etc., without having to attend Board meetings.   The concept of having to attend these meetings may discourage participation by some members.

Thom B. mentioned that Renee Davidson has renewed her membership in spite of having sold her Jaguar and the fact that she may be moving away before the end of 2012.

Old Business

The matter of the Concours revenues that was discussed in December was brought up.

The Board had agreed to split some of the proceeds of the Concours / BMF between a local charity and a military charity.   Jack H. announced that the Fort Carson Wounded Warrior program has a formal procedure in place for handling donations.  If we want to pursue this,  Jack said he could and would coordinate and track this donation.  The agreed split voted on in December of 2011 was half of the $800.00 profits from the Concours would go to Care and Share and the other half would go to a military charity.  

Jack H  announced there was a motorcycle show at the Denver Coliseum at the end of January.

Larenda announced that the basic Concours plan is in place and detailed planning would begin at the next meeting (February 21 at Jaguar Colorado Springs).

Don requested members consider submitting some artwork or photographs for use in our 2012 Concours flyer.  Tabled until the February meeting.
Proxy or delegation for voting at the AGM in March was discussed.  Details have been requested by Steve Kennedy ASAP.  Jack said we would make the decision when Gary decides if he is going to the AGM / Western States meeting in Chandler in  March.

The Annual General Meeting (AGM) and the Western States Meet is in Chandler AZ  March 6 through the 14.  Details at www.JCNA.com.  

The meeting was adjourned at 8:50 P.M.

